

13 July 2015

15/130/12

Liam Stoneley <a href="mailto:fyi-requests-2853-bcd4a93f@requests.fyi.org.nz">fyi-requests-2853-bcd4a93f@requests.fyi.org.nz</a>

Dear Liam

I refer to your Official Information Act request of 17 June 2015 for information relating to the unlicensed driver compliance programme.

You requested:

 The policy/guideline documents seen in the below clip relating to South Auckland Police not to ticket unlicensed Maori drivers. Please provide all documents with this policy/guideline, including for other districts, if appropriate. <a href="http://tvnz.co.nz/national-news/exclusive-police-told-not-ticket-unlicenced-maori-drivers-in-south-auckland-6339517">http://tvnz.co.nz/national-news/exclusive-police-told-not-ticket-unlicenced-maori-drivers-in-south-auckland-6339517</a>

Police will be proactively releasing information about the unlicensed driver compliance programme and the Counties-Manukau CIB Turning of the Tide Action Plan. Therefore, your request is declined pursuant to section 18(d) of the Official Information Act 1982 as the information requested is, or will soon be, publicly available.

You have the right to complain to the Ombudsman to seek an investigation and review of my decision if you are not satisfied with the way I have responded to your request.

Yours sincerely

Karen Jones

Deputy Chief Executive Public Affairs

Police National Headquarters